
 
March 29, 2023  

  
Governor McMaster  
State of South Carolina  
1100 Gervais St  
Columbia, SC 29201  
  
Dear Governor McMaster,  
  
Thank you for your leadership in addressing the urgent and multifaceted threat China poses
to South Carolina and our country, not only militarily, but also politically, and economically. 
Your commitment and leadership in helping bring a $1.3 billion lithium processing facility, a
crucial part of our supply chain, to the United States is critical in protecting our country from
foreign threats.  We also commend the leadership of South Carolina that has moved
towards banning land purchases by foreign entities that pose a threat to the United States.   

As a non-profit policy organization dedicated to common sense solutions to challenges facing
everyday Americans, A Common Sense America is extremely concerned about foreign
influence over extremist environmental groups, including the Center for Biological Diversity
and Sierra Club, that seek to shape policy that directly impacts national security, food
security, energy independence and technological advancement domestically.   

We urge you to launch an investigation and review the Center for Biological Diversity, Sierra
Club and other extremist front groups for potentially utilizing foreign investment and
resources to influence policy in the state of South Carolina with the goal of undermining
America’s food production, and economic and national security interests.   

Recently, the Office of National Intelligence (ONI)1 has released the 2023 threat assessment
for America. This report reveals the growing threat America faces from foreign interests, such
as China and Russia, abroad and domestically.  Specifically, the report states foreign interests
are engaged in the following activities:   

● Purchasing large areas of American land and transportation hubs, and spying on
military bases  

● “Using a variety of tools, from public investment to espionage to try to advance
technological capabilities, protect their domestic firms from foreign competition, and
facilitate these firms’ global expansion”   

● Attempting to “build influence at the state and local level to shift U.S. policy in [their]
favor because of the belief that local officials are more pliable than their federal
counterparts” 
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In response to this report, A Common Sense America has also called on Congress to resume
their investigation started in 2018 when a House Committee on Natural Resources
investigation found that the manipulation of tax-exempt 501 (c) organizations by foreign
entities was a key tactic to influence U.S. policy.    

Specifically, the Committee found that the Center for Biological Diversity (CBD) arranged
meetings with US politicians, held press conferences and coordinated publicity events on
behalf of foreign activists. The Committee has sought clarification and insight into CBD's
compliance with Foreign Agents Registration Act (FARA), all foreign entities CBD engages in
efforts to effect policy, and documents related to foreign funding.   

CBD is active in multiple states, including South Carolina, and is attempting to influence state
and local policy makers in order to undermine American policy at the behest of foreign
interest. CBD has 195 staff members, almost half of them lawyers, and has spent more than
$100 million of undisclosed funds over the last 5 years. Sierra Club, Natural Resources
Defense Council and Earthjustice too all follow the same playbook in influencing domestic
policy.  

One policy area of deep concern, which was detailed in a recent article from Bloomberg
titled "Russia and China Have a Stranglehold on the World’s Food Security,"2 is agriculture
and raw critical minerals needed to maintain America's food supply. The DOI report found
that, with the conflict in Ukraine and other tensions building around the world, the
intentions of America’s foreign competitors are to control global supply chains and “using
those supply chain dependencies to threaten and cut off foreign countries during a crisis.”  

We believe that this area has become the focus of foreign interests and their front groups
such as CBD in South Carolina and across the country. With agriculture being South
Carolina’s largest economic sector, we believe it is paramount to determine whether these
environmental groups are being influenced by foreign groups to undermine South Carolina’s
agricultural industry.

Just this week, the Associated Press published an article, “Amid Strained US ties, China finds
unlikely friend in Utah,” outlining Chinese influence in the state of Utah via investment in the
Mormon Church, to shape state policy issue areas that have direct impact on national
security.   This is most certainly the tip of the iceberg of efforts from foreign entities to
influence domestic policy.  South Carolina is no stranger to violations directly from hostile
acts from foreign entities as illustrated by the Chinese spy balloon incident, which concluded
with the foreign craft shot down off the coast of your great state.   
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With these latest developments, it is critical that governors and congressional leadership
across the country investigate the extent to which foreign influence is infiltrating
policymakers in our country at the state and local level.   

Thank you for your attention to this critical and timely national security issue. I look forward
to working with you to address this challenge and ensure that our nation's natural resources
remain secure and protected.    

Sincerely,  
  
  
Steve Crim  
Executive Director  
Common Sense America  
  
  
  
Enclosure: Copy of June 20, 2018 Letter to the Center for Biological Diversity from the House
Committee on Natural Resources   
  
CC: Attorney General Alan Wilson  

Murrell Smith, Speaker of the House, South Carolina House of Representatives  
Thomas C. Alexander, President, South Carolina Senate  
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